Attended by Gavel, Max, Wizinowich 

Proposed time for next telecon: Wed., Dec. 20 at 8 am HST / 10 am PST / 8 pm Israel (so that Claire can attend) - Don & Rich can you make this time? 
1. Meeting 2.  What worked & what didn't work? 

· Materials not posted significantly in advance of meeting (Rayleigh rejection and MOAO/MCAO trade studies and management report posted a day ahead; everything else (3 other items) posted the day of the meeting).  Some presentations ran very significantly over their scheduled time.  
· Videocon worked fine (although we need the split screen option). 

· Suggestions: 
· Materials should be posted at least two working days before the meeting (preferably 4 days to allows questions to be sent to the presenters and preferably the advance material is the report as opposed to the presentation).  Team should review these materials prior to the meeting.  Presentations should be high-level summaries to lead the discussion.  EC should review future meeting agendas to make sure we have realistic times; could have a longer telecon planned also.  
· Only well advanced topics should be presented for discussion (for example a trade study should be at least 60% complete, and ideally 80% complete).  
· The team meetings are special opportunities and we really want to use the assembled expertise in the best way to move the project forward.  Interaction, as opposed to information exchange, should be the focus.  We need to develop an effective process as we move into the system design phase and before we get into the preliminary design phase. 

2. Work scope planning sheets 

· The following planning sheets have been approved: 

· 3.1.2.1.1 MOAO/MCAO TS 

· 3.1.2.2.13 Stand-alone vs co-mounted T/T TS 

· 3.1.2.3.3 LGS Asterism TS 

· The following planning sheets need review and approval asap (we committed to 5 working days): 
· 2.2 Observatory Requirements (needs DLM input) 

· 3.1.1.2.1 Tomography code agreement.  Peter sent Don his input which Don will incorporate.  Claire approved of this plan. 

· 3.1.1.11 Observing efficiency budget.  Claire, Don & Peter approved.  We believe that the team for the efficiency & uptime budgets are on-track.  We might want to amplify some of their statements.  We certainly want to understand the drivers/benefits for making these budgets tighter. 
· 3.1.1.12 Observing Uptime budget.  Claire Don & Peter approved. 
· 3.1.1.5/6 Wavefront & Encircled Energy performance budgets.  Peter sent his comments to Rich.  Claire had a number of comments that she needs to share with Rich including: she would like to be part of this team; she believes that the science requirements have already changed since the proposal and this needs to be taken into account; that under products we need to make a distinction between assumptions & inputs; that some of the elements of the tool still need vetting and possibly further development.  Don also noted that the methodology for encircled energy may need to be different in how the errors are divided.  In other words this needs more discussion. 

· 3.1.2.1.8 Instrument reuse TS (format issue & not posted).  Still needs review.  Also need further thought about how much effort should be put on the lowest priority instrument (the thermal imager). 

· 3.1.2.2.5 Rayleigh rejection TS.  Peter distributed his thoughts to the EC on what guidance we should provide Viswa in terms of next steps; this was edited and sent to Rich for comment. 
· Other.  There is a desire to get a planning sheet for the System Architecture WBS (3.1.3) on the early Feb. timeframe even though this item doesn't start until the end of Feb.  Rich can you do this? 

3. See management topics from Meeting 3 action items: http://www.oir.caltech.edu/twiki_oir/pub/Keck/NGAO/061213_Remote_NGAO_Meeting_3/Meeting_3_Action_Items_Status.doc & decide when we will address these.  None of these were addressed at 12/15 telecon.
4. Status of Previous Action Items (none of these were discussed at 12/15 telecon): 

· ·LLNL personnel.  Rich to discuss Brian & Bruce with Don.  Discussion held at 12/5 telecon.  No problem funding Bruce through UCSC.  GPI is highest priority for both.  Don has previously spoken to Brian about his availability.   Don to speak to Brian again, and Don and Claire to speak to Brian’s LLNL supervisors (Scot & Bruce) to get a higher priority for NGAO.  Need to consider redistributing some of Brian’s work to others if necessary.  Don spoke to Brian and Dave Palmer and Brian's availability issues have been cleared up. 
· Student support process.  Claire.  Not ready for discussion at 12/5 telecon.  Needs discussion & resolution. 

· Claire to review science requirement dates and to make suggested changes consistent with performance budget needs.  Not done; plan to do by 12/12. 

· Claire plans to complete the first rev of the science requirements summary by 12/1.  Minor progress.  Don offered UCSC secretarial support again.  New estimate to be complete by 12/19. 

· Don also to post Lick sodium return results. 

5. FYI on Twiki Updates: 

· Meeting 3 presentation materials & action items. 

· KAON list posted at bottom of work products page. 

· See updates from performance budget meetings. 

Additional future topics: 

· How do we decide on a strawman model of the atmosphere given Ralf's new TMT data?  This problem needs to be a technical team discussion. 

